

RETREAT

The annual college retreat, begun this year on Thursday evening, March 9, proved to be of as high a standard as any held for several years. Reverend Father Howard, C.SS.R., as retreat master, showed remarkable ability in carrying out the task allotted to him. The students, as usual, gave their wholehearted co-operation. The Retreat was fittingly brought to a close at 3:30 the following Sunday by Holy Hour and Benediction of the Most Blessed Sacrament.

MEETING OF THE S. D. U. A. A. A.

The annual meeting of the Athletic Association was held on Thursday, April 20. The retiring secretary commented on the success of the year, and showed the Society to be in good financial condition. Rev. Oswald Murphy, as moderator, thanked the executive for their efforts in making the year a success, made a few suggestions as to how improvements might be made in some of the branches of athletics, and urged the students to take advantage of the opportunity afforded by the college for athletic development.

The following are the new officers appointed:

| President | Charles Trainor |
|----------------------------|----------------------|
| Vice-President | John Sullivan |
| Secretary | Somerled Trainor |
| Hockey Representative | John A. MacDonald |
| Football Representative | Augustine Kelly |
| Baseball Representative | Felix Connolly |
| Handball Representative | Pius Murnaghan |
| Basketball Representative | James Higgins |
| Tennis Representative | Harold Hennessey |
| Track Master | |
| Auditors | Frederick Howatt and |
| ur it on the second second | Joseph Mahar |
| | |

Due chiefly to an epidemic of the "Flu" which struck the college at a critical time, the annual Student-Faculty-Get-Together had to be abandoned for this year. We hope it will be continued in the future.

STUDENTS ARE GUESTS

On April 30, the Freshmen, Sophomore, Junior and Senior students gladly participated in a bridge and dance held in their honor. The event was sponsored by the St. Dunstan's Alumni Society in conjunction with the Charlottetown Council of the Knights of Columbus. The K. of C. hall was artistically decorated in College colors and Al Blanchard's Orchestra was engaged to provide the music. Dancing proved to be the chief attraction for the students though bridge was highly enjoyed by young and old. A delicious lunch prepared by the members' wives added much to the enjoyment of the evening. William Simpson, President of the Students. Through the medium of the Red and White the students wish to express their gratitude to all who have contributed to the enjoyment.

On Thursday morning, May 6, the Saint Dunstan's Cadet Corps was inspected by Captain P. E. Boulanger, R. C. R. The inspector reported a very respectable performance, which reflected good work on the part of the instructor, Lieut. Regis Arsenault, 8th Mde. Batt. The platoon was commanded by Lieut. J. A. MacDonald, P. E. I. H., with Sgts. Walter McGrath, John Trainor, Art Campbell and Urban McQuaid as section leaders, and J. J. Bedard as drummer.

CORONATION DAY

Coronation Day, May 12, was kept as a full holiday at Saint Dunstan's. In the morning Rev. Doctor Ellsworth sang High Mass. After Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament in the evening the *Te Deum* was sung in thanksgiving.

STUDENTS ADDRESSED BY CHINA MISSIONARY

On May 19 the students enjoyed an informal address by Rev. Vincent Morrison, who is visiting his native Province after nearly twelve years of missionary work in China. In an easy, conversational way Father Morrison described the great cities of the East and told of his life and experiences with the Chinese, those strange and interesting people "whose predominant characteristics are patience and curiosity." He closed his talk with a recitation of the Our Father and Hail Mary in Chinese.

Father Morrison returns to his mission field in the fall.

We are sorry to hear that two of our Professors, Father Poirier and Father Francis, are to be transferred to parish work, Father Poirier to Mont Carmel and Father Francis to Saint Mark's, Lot 7. Father Poirier has spent twenty-five years at Saint Dunstan's as professor of Latin and French, for twenty years he has been Vice-President of the College. Father Francis, Director of the Commercial Department, has spent fourteen years with us. Their places will be hard to fill.

Red and White wishes them all success in their new work.

용용용용

A fool may be a saint,
A villain may be an artist,
A fool may be a villain,
A saint may be an artist,
But a fool cannot be an artist, nor a villain a saint.

—Eric Gill.

Beauties in vain their pretty eyes may roll; Charms strike the sight, but merit wins the soul.

-Pope.

